
JULY 31, 2016 

MASS SCHEDULE 
Weekend Masses: Saturday 4:00 & 6:00 PM, Sunday 7:00, 9:00, 11:00 AM 
Holy Days & Weekdays: Refer to Bulletin 

For Parish Event Registrations scan here: 
Website: www.res-dbq.org 

MISSION STATEMENT 
 

We, the Catholic Christian community 
of the Church of the Resurrection, are 

rich in tradition and history. We 
acknowledge with pride and 

gratitude the sacrifices and efforts 
made by those who came before us. 

 

We are a growing, faith-filled 
parish. We value worship, education, 
faith development, and ministries that 

utilize our God-given talents. 
 

We respect diversity and we are 
committed to working together to 

provide the spiritual nourishment and 
community support necessary for our 
members to grow in their relationship 

with Christ. 
 

We seek to become Christlike in our 
daily lives by loving and serving 

others, especially those most in need. 
 

SACRAMENTS 
Baptisms 

The first and third weekend of each 
month after the 11 AM Sunday Mass. 
We request that parents attend the 
Baptismal Program.  Please register 
with Deacon Gerald Jorgensen at  

556-7239. 
 

Weddings 
All persons who wish to arrange for 

marriage are asked to contact a parish 
priest six months in advance. 

 

Reconciliation 
Saturday 5:15 PM.  

Other times by appointment. 
 

PARISH MEMBERSHIP 
If you would like to become a 
member of Resurrection Parish, 
please call the Parish Office: 

(556-7511). 



??? ??? 

QUESTION OF THE WEEK 
What role does vanity play in your life? 

How does the parable of the rich man speak to you personally? 

To whom will all your worldly possessions go? 
 

Readings:  Ecclesiastes 1:2, 2:21-23; Colossians 3:1-5, 9-11; Luke 12:13-21 
For daily and Sunday readings go to http://www.usccb.org Then click the date for the readings you want. 

MON, August 1 
St. Alphonsus Liguori, Bishop and 
Doctor of the Church 
7:30 AM À Jane Kaiser  
 

TUES, August 2 
St. Eusebius of Vercelli, Bishop;  
St. Peter Julian Eymard, Priest 
7:30 AM À Evie Brecht and 
  All Souls   
Eucharistic Adoration immediately 
following 7:30 AM Mass until 5:00 PM 
 

WED, August 3 
7:30 AM    À George Luchsinger  
 

THURS, August 4 
St. John Vianney, Priest 
7:30 AM À Gary Betts  
 

FRI, August 5 
The Dedication of the Basilica of St. 
Mary Major 
7:30 AM À Ray & Mary Turnis  
 

SAT, August 6 
Vigil of the Nineteenth Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 
4:00 PM À Charles & Florence Noel 
  and Parishioners  
6:00 PM À Keith Willman and 
  Mary Kay Bohr  
 

SUN, August 7 
Nineteenth Sunday in Ordinary Tim 
7:00 AM À John McAllister  
9:00 AM À Clete & Jerry Koppen  
11:00 AM À Charles Brehm and 
  Charles Neuhaus  

DEAR PARISHIONERS, 
 

A 
s we continue to journey toward Jerusalem, Luke takes the 
opportunity to present another lesson in discipleship. The 
Gospel this weekend addresses the use of possessions and 

how we respond to success in life. Financial success can be a very good 
thing. However, it can also lead to a false sense of security. Notice in the 
parable of the rich man, how he refers to his success, using pronouns such as 
òI,ó òme,ó and òmine.ó Not only did the successful man give himself all the 
credit for his success and congratulate himself that he was able to seek an 
early retirement, but he also forgot that ultimately he was not in control of 
his final destiny.  Retired Auxiliary Bishop of Milwaukee, Richard Sklba, who 
is also a scripture scholar, has written: 

 
Given the elegantly polished literary style of Lukeõs Gospel, scholars 
suggest that Luke was writing for a group of educated and fairly 
affluent believers. That would explain the repeated admonitions of 
Lukeõs Jesus to care for the poor and avoid greed. The parable of the 
rich man and his bountiful harvest is graphically clear and pointed. 
Once we pause to think about it, however, we realize that greed can 
take many subtle shapes. Hoarding cash in a safety deposit box at a 
bank across townébut also impulsively taking the biggest piece of 
apple pie, the most comfortable chair in the family room, the end of 
the pew at church to ensure a fast get-away during the last song, the 
most comfortable lawn chair at a family picnic. Greed remains one of 
the seven capital sins, and takes many forms, all of them very down 
home and all too familiar. Jesus is very astute, therefore, in warning 
against ògreed in all its forms.ó The physically impoverished can be 
greedy too! If we take time to read the Gospel carefully, we realize 
that Jesus is talking about us too, even though we may not have built 
any big new barns recently!  
 

The readings provide us with a great opportunity for self reflection and to 
ask ourselves whether we possess only what we need, or do we give in to 
our wants all too often?  
 
Festival News! I am happy to say that raffle sales have gone well enough 
to pay all the expenses of the car and from now on, the sales will be profit 
for the festival. See the enclosed flyers for more details on the festival and 
the request for donations. We count on the cooperation of all of our 
parishioners to make this event a great success. Next weekend we will hear 
from the festival co-chairs to solicit final volunteers.  
 
May God bless you as we enter into the month of August. 
 

     Father Joe Hauer, Pastor 
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REST IN PEACE 
Ollie Kopecky, grandmother of Sara 

(Tom) Goffinet. 

http://www.usccb.org/nab


IN THE PARISH 
 

RESPITE VOLUNTEER PROGRAM 
We are in the process of organizing a respite volunteer 
program for people in our parish who are caregivers, 
allowing them a couple of hours away without worrying 
about the one at home. Training for those who are inter-
ested in being a volunteer will be held in the Upper Room 
off the church proper on either of the following two times: 
 

Tuesday, August 9, at 4:30 p.m., or  
Wednesday August 10 at 5:30 p.m. 
 

The program will last about 45 minutes and is required to 
for participation.  Please consider becoming a part of this 
ministry for our Parish. For information or questions please 
call either Deacon Mike Blouin or our Parish Nurse Mary 
Schmidt at the parish office - 556-7511. 
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STEWARDSHIP  
Jesus urges us to be rich in what matters to God. The 

psalmist warns us against hardening our hearts. Are our 
hearts open to what really matters? 

 

Lord, teach me to be generous. Teach me to serve you as 
you deserve. Teach me to give and not to count the cost, to 
fight and not to heed the wounds, to toil and not to seek 
for rest, to labor and not to seek reward, save that of 
knowing that I do Your will. St. Ignatius of Loyola 

Green Team:  We need a gently-
used, CLEAN diaper pail for diaper 
disposal in the Young Family 
Hospitality area. It would be great if 
we could keep it for next year, so we 
don't need to make this request 
again!  Please contact Tim Moothart 
at timmoot1@gmail.com or 563-581
-7690. 

  

Snack Wheel:  Needed:  LOTS and LOTS of snacks! 
Possibilities include chips, Cheetos, Fritos, popcorn, Pringles, 
Little Debbie varieties, fruit snacks, etc. Please consider 
grabbing an extra box of snacks next time you are grocery 
shopping. Donations can be dropped off in the parish office. 
 

Silent Auction: Roses are red. Violets are blue. Only 3 
weeks until the festival, so we need YOU! I have given many 
ideas over the last few weeks. This week I am asking you to 
be creative! Please bring in any unique and creative 
donation. We have some great donations that have been 
brought in already, and we are very appreciative! But we 
still need many more items to make this a successful festival. 
We are depending on your generosity and creativity! If you 
have any questions,  please feel free to contact me. Thank 
you! 

Wendy Herrig, Silent Auction Solicitation Chair 
(563-260-1140 or mwsamherrig@msn.com) 

 

Kiddie Land Donations: We are asking for new toys, 
puzzles, summer fun toys, school supplies, coloring books, etc. 
We also accept CASH donations for the purchase of prizes. 
Please label donations òKiddie Landó and drop off at the 
parish office.  
 

Kiddie Land Volunteers: Volunteers are needed for Kiddie 
Land. Please sign up using the following link: http://
signup.com/go/obrTfe 
 

Parking Volunteers Needed! We are in great need of 
assistance with parking on festival day, and your help would 
be appreciated! It takes many people to cover the shifts 
throughout the day. If you would be willing to give your time 
to cover a shift, please contact our Parking Chairs: Tom 
McCaffrey at 588-9085, or Tim Noel at 581-6317. 
 

Bean Bag Tournament: A double elimination tournament will 
run from 1-3 p.m., and you will need to be available to 
compete during the two-hour time period. Two-person teams 
for people of all ages! Cost is $5.00 per team. Cash prizes 
with 100% payback. Sign up by Monday, August 15 via the 
parish website: www.res-dbq.org. 
 

Memories, memories! Help us celebrate our 50th 
anniversary by telling us about earlier festivals! If you are a 
longtime parishioner and can help us learn more about the 
events and activities from prior decades, we would love to 
hear from you! Have a special memory or funny story? 
Maybe a photo? Please contact Sheila Ward at 563-556-
7333 or sheilaward@mchsi.com 

August 21, 2016 

HEALTH MINISTRY 
CARE FOR THE CAREGIVER 
Care for Caregiver will meet two times in August:  August 
1st and August 8th, from 2-3 p.m. in the Upper Room. If 
you are caring for a loved one and would benefit from 
the support of others and/or can be a support to others, 
please join us. 
 

PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY 
Prayer Shawl Ministry will meet August 4th, 6:30-8:00 
p.m., in the 2nd floor living room. Anyone interested in 
sharing their talent of crocheting/knitting prayer shawls is 
welcome to attend. If you would like to learn more about 
the ministry, feel free to attend. The advantage to those 
in a shawl ministry is the gift of working and praying in 
community, and of sharing in the ministry of reaching out 
together to those in need. 
 
SENIOR SOCIAL 
Senior Social will be held on Monday, August 15, from 
11:30 a.m. -1:30 p.m. Main dish will be provided by the 
parish. If you would like to bring a favorite salad or 
dessert, please contact Mary @ 556-7511. Cost is 
$5.00. Sign up on the bulletin board in the Gathering 
Space or call the parish office so we know you are 
coming.   

mailto:timmoot1@gmail.com
http://signup.com/go/obrTfe
http://signup.com/go/obrTfe
mailto:sheilaward@mchsi.com


YOUTH MINISTRY/CONFIRMATION 
 
 

CONFIRMATION  
Register now for Confirmation preparation on the 
parish website! The program is for students 9th 
grade or older in religious education or Catholic 
school. Want to share your faith with the youth of 
our parish? We are in need of small group 

leaders and assistants to facilitate Confirmation groups.  If 
you are interested, please call Lugene at 556-7511.  
 
 

YOUTH LEADERSHIP TEAM 
 

July 31  Festival Meeting  noon - 12:30 pm  
Aug 27 Retreat   9 am - 10 pm 
 

Itõs not too late to join our Youth Leadership Team! 
Applications on the bulletin board or parish website. 
 
 

CHRIST OUR LIFE CONFERENCE 
 

Attend the Christ Our 
Life Conference in Des 
Moines September 24 & 
25 to hear some great 
speakers and grow in 
your faith. This is a 
great opportunity for 
families, as it is geared to both youth and adults. Check the 
website or YM bulletin board for more details.  

 

Find out more about all upcoming Youth Ministry events at 
www.res-dbq.org or on the Youth Ministry bulletin board!  

Call Lugene at 556-7511 for more information! 
 

Follow me on Instagram!  RESURRECTIONDBQYM 
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A FAMILY PERSPECTIVE 
In todayõs Gospel Jesus teaches us:  òOneõs life does not 
consist of possessions.ó We spend so much time working to 
obtain more stuff; we donõt have time for the people in our 
lives. What is enough?  Are the words of Jesus, òYou fool,ó 
meant for us?  By Bud Ozar 
  

MARRIAGE ENRICHMENT 
In todayõs Gospel, Jesus reminds us that life does not consist 
of possessions. If you and your spouse constantly argue 
about material things, maybe itõs time to look at whatõs most 
important in your marriage. 

FAITH FORMATION 
 
 

We Need Your Help! 
Call or email Wendy to volunteer. 
dbq058re@dbqarch.org or 556-7511 

 
We are looking for catechists for the following programs: 

¶ Children's Liturgy of the Word  
 This position is on a rotating schedule, based on your prefer-

ence of either the 4 PM Saturday or 9 AM Sunday Mass. 
Geared to children ages 4 yrs old to 1st grade. 

¶ School Year Religious Education Program 
 You can choose to teach or help out in a classroom on 

Wednesday evenings from August 31st to May 10th. 
 Grades Kindergarten through 8th grade. 

¶ Monthly Sunday Program 
 Looking for both catechists and helpers to engage our 1st 

grade through 8th grade students one Sunday a month in 
between the 9:00 & 11:00 Masses.  

 

Religious Education Registration 
This month, you will be registering for school, 
sports, and other fall activities.  Donõt forget 
to register your K-8th graders for Religious 
Education too! The fee is $165 per student. 
Classes begin September 14th, but planning 
begins now.  Log onto our parish website at 
www.res-dbq.org to register. 

Wendy Osterberger 
Director of Religious Education  

MUSIC & LITURGY 
 

 
SUMMER CHOIR and FALL MUSIC MINISTRY 

During summer, anyone from the parish is welcome to sing 
with the Adult Choir:  you just need to come to practice 
one hour before Mass.  Masses when the choir will sing:  
 

Aug. 6, 4:00 PM 
Aug. 14, 9 AM 
Aug. 21, 11:00 AM 
Aug. 27, 4:00 PM 

 

Beginning in September, the Adult Choir will begin 
rehearsals on Thursdays from 6:30-8 pm.  We also will 
begin rehearsals for our Parish Childrenõs Choir and 
Chime Choir. Childrenõs Choir (Gr. 3-5) meets Tuesdays 
from 5:30-6:30 PM and the Chime Choir meets 
Wednesdays 5:15-6:15.  We will need 2-4 new Chime 
Members, and children should be at least age 10 and 
music reading skills are helpful.  Contact Amy Dolan. 

Amy Dolan 
Music and Liturgy Lugene Berning, Youth Ministry/Confirmation Coordinator 

If we open ourselves up to welcome Godõs mercy for 
ourselves, in turn we become capable of forgiveness. 
    -Pope Francis 



SCRIP 
The next SCRIP order date is Monday, August 1. Orders must be 
received by 10:00 AM ON MONDAY. 
 
If you are not currently involved with the SCRIP program, please 
consider it. Order forms are available in the parish office or on the 
parish website. Resurrection Parish needs every family to join this 
parish-wide fundraising program. If you have any questions, call the 
parish office at 556-7511.  Call today!  
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ACTIVITIES & MEETINGS 
Parish Offices are closed Friday evening,  

Saturday, and Sunday. 
 

MONDAY, August  1 
 10:00 AM SCRIP Due ............................. Parish Office 
 2:00 PM Care for the Caregiver ...... Upper Room 
 6:30 PM Parish Life Committee ................................ 

 ........................................ St. George Room 
 7:00 PM Festival Committee ...................................... 

 ......................... Lower Level Social Space 
TUESDAY, August  2 
  No Meetings 
WEDNESDAY, August  3 
 7:00 PM Baptismal Prep Class .......... Upper Room 
THURSDAY, August  4 
 6:30 AM M.E.S.S. (Men Exploring Sunday Scripture)

 ......................... Lower Level Social Space 

 9:15 AM Scripture Sharing ...................... 2nd Floor 
 6:30 PM Prayer Shawl Ministry .............. 2nd Floor 
FRIDAY,  August  5 
 6:30 AM F.I.R.E.S. (Scripture Sharing) .... 2nd Floor 
SATURDAY, August  6 
  No Meetings 
SUNDAY, August  7 
 1:30 PM St. Peregrine Prayer Group ..................... 

 ........................... Church Gathering Space 

 
The next Baptismal Preparation Class will be 7:00
-9:00 PM on Wednesday, August 3, 2016, in the 
Upper Room. To register and to get more 
information, call Deacon Jerry Jorgensen at 556-
7239.  Attendance is requested prior to baptism. 

PARISH SUPPORT 
 

Adult tithe for July 24, 2016 
 Weekly contributions needed ................................ $30,865.38 
Collected from 317 out of 2395 envelopes ............. $16,183.50 
 Offertory .......................................................................... $829.49 
 Total collected ........................................................... $17,012.99 
 

 YTD collections needed (7/1-7/24)  ................... $123,461.52 
 YTD collected in envelopes (7/1-7/24)  ............. $122,989.42 
 YTD total over/short ...................................................... ($472.10) 
 

K-12 tithe for July 24, 2016 
 Weekly contributions needed ......................................... $36.54 
 Amount collected from 27 envelopes ............................ $26.50 
 YTD collections needed (7/1-7/24)  ........................... $146.16 
 YTD collected in envelopes (7/1-7/24)  ..................... $120.20 
 YTD total over/short ......................................................... ($25.96) 

 

Thank you for your support! 

GREEN TEAM 
IOWA LANDFILLS 
The chart below is the outcome of the most recent study that shows the 
content of Iowa's landfills (including the Dubuque landfill). The report 
shows that most of the waste sent to Iowa's landfills by households like 
ours could have been either recycled or composted. This includes: 
 

¶ All the paper could have been recycled 

¶ Most of the plastic could have been recycled 

¶ All of the glass could have been recycled 

¶ All of the organic material could have been composted 

¶ In all, 69% of what we threw into the trash cans in Iowa could have 
been either recycled or composted. 

 

So, now what can YOU do ? 
Stop by one of our two 
Green Team Kiosks at the 
Resurrection Festival. We'll 
show you how easy it is to 
recycle or compost at YOUR 
home, plus we'll help you put 
that sandwich wrapper in 
the correct bin.  Just look for 
the people in the Bright 
Green shirts who will be 
happy to discuss how you 
can be a better 
environmental steward. 

 
WEEKEND RAFFLE TICKET SALES 
 

Our final three weekends for raffle ticket sales at 
area stores are soon here, and we can use more 
help! Have a couple of spare hours?  
 
August captains are: 
 
August 5-7 at  
Sam's Club:   
Michelle & Jeff Rusch  
(563-557-7480) 
 
August 12-14 at 
HyVee on Locust:   
Molly & Jim Anderson  
(563-451-5292) 
 
August 19-20 at 
HyVee in Asbury:   
Mary & Chuck Seipp  
(563-583-5018) 
  
 

CAR RAFFLE  
TICKET SALES 
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